# How To Be An Online Slut

By Dee (Dee\_sireme)

vww://utherverse.vww/@73817/satisfaction

## About the author

The real life, Dee is an average Londoner in her mid-20s that works hard as a barmaid while she puts herself through college. Only she has a secret that none of the customers there or any of her friends know that she is also a slut or callgirl in a 3D online world and now owns an award winning club called Satisfaction.

Men and women paid her for sex, many became her regulars and came back to see her each and every day.

## **Dedications**

To my wonderful wife SassySandy that made all this possible with her love and support.

To my amazing Satisfaction girls and the clients that enjoy them.

## Introduction

Hi my online alter ego is called Dee (Dee\_sireme). In the real world I'm as normal as you can get. If you saw me in the street you may not even notice me, in reality I'm so shy I'm almost invisible. I'm not complaining, I have a good life and enjoy it – there's just something missing and I find that online.

While real life me has friends, a social life etc Dee is a party girl so much so she is now a call girl, working girl whatever you want to call me in a 3D online world. I also now own a club where women like you are very happy indeed fucking guys and girls for cash.

I would get up in the morning and log in or rush in after work, kick my shoes off, feed my cat and become Dee again. I'd be greeted by my friends, contacted by guys and have at least one client waiting for me. If you would enjoy such a life, an escape from your everyday reality then this is for you.

More and more are exploring online 3D worlds in giant multiplayer games that have literally thousands of players scattered around the world. There's a geeky name for this type of game but I've always been a user of technology rather than a fan of it. Maybe you know someone who can tell you about that while I turn to the sex.

Online sex first started in chat rooms where two people who may or may not even be the sex they claim to be describe a sexy encounter while masturbating. While you may laugh at that or remember fondly I don't know but I do know people formed powerful friendships and even fell in love. The chat allowed people to open up more than they would even to their friends.

The geeky guys have been at work and managed to create an online world in 3D that you can enter as an avatar (see I know some terms) which is you online. Once there you can either just play and party and get charged \$20+ a month or set out to find a way to make some money to feed what will rapidly become an addiction.

It will eat up your days and nights as with players from all over the world there is always something going on. There's a brave new world out there and it's waiting for you!

You'd be surprised how many different ways there are to make money in these games with some making far more than the minimum to cover your monthly vip membership.

Some design and sell clothes, decorate property such as clubs, homes even shopping malls and luxury yachts. Others provide entertainment at parties as DJs or as part of a dance team. There are even some that marry people and others plan those weddings right down to designing cakes that no-one can eat.

The single biggest earner is sex and I became part of that world and so can you.

How did I become an online slut? It wasn't anything I'd planned, it just all happened in my first few days online.

I can't actually remember how I first found the game Red Light Center (RLC) but I'm so glad I did. I was probably bored and just clicking around when I came across it and thought "what the fuck", downloaded the software and I was in.

You start as a green or basic member and can do little but run around annoying others. I thought that's not for me and so upgraded to VIP very quickly. Now we were talking fun. A few kind people helped me learn the controls and soon I was looking though for some decent clothes to wear. I'm young and fashion is my vice so why not here as well.

Then I realised a lesson that we all learn. I needed some in world cash or rays as they're called. I have no idea why they're called that but who cares I needed them as I HAD to do some shopping. I looked through the events calendar and found an auction on. Another sip from my newly found "what the fuck" attitude and I was 3<sup>rd</sup> in line to be sold and I'd get 50% of what was raised.

I was so nervous as I waited. I wrote a few words about what I'd do for whoever bought me and went on stage. I looked round the room and saw there were a lot of Americans so decided to play that I was the sweet English rose ready to be picked and enjoyed. I have no idea what happened there is obviously something about stages that like me and I pasted what I'd written then basically flirted with the whole room feeling myself get more and more turned on by the whole experience.

I was actually bought by a really nice guy. He became an incredible friend until his illness stole him from me almost a year later. He was so nice he would have just talked and talked but I wanted to be fair, nah not quite true, I wanted to fuck! I had no clue that it was serious illness that held him back but it appears in rlc I'm one hot babe and if I can't actually raise the dead I can get the dying a hell of an erection. But talk is all he wanted... But he told me about a sex club he knew and that I had to meet the owner.

On day two I started work as a slut. A few months later I became the club owner.

I can read your minds and know you're wondering already if I ever fucked that guy. Well....

Not long after he came into the club where I then worked and I pulled him into a slow dance before he could even say "hi". I'm like the Mounties – I get my man! He started talking as

he usually does but I kept saying I have a problem and could he help me. He agreed but he wasn't quite ready for the question.

"Baby?", I started. "I can't decide whether I want your cum over my tits or deep inside me, what do you think?"

I could see an epiphany rise in his eyes like the morning sun (or his cock in his pants). He grabbed me like never before we were moving from friends to lovers and I could sense the urgency in him I'd always wanted. We fucked like our lives depended on it. It wasn't making love it was pure sex. He took me in every way possible and I loved it. He took control and led me from position to position, from sitting to cowgirl to doggy and when he came he exploded.

He then fell silent. I'm used to that, both sexes sometimes go quiet for a moment but this was longer. Too long. I thought maybe the emotion had got to him and that he may even be crying. I gave it a few seconds longer and asked "baby are you ok? If you're crying its ok."

His reply was classic. "No darling, I was just cleaning up, I came so hard I even got some on my ear!"

I've been proposed to so many times (by guys) but actually engaged twice to women and married just the once to my beautiful Sandy. Her love and support has made all this possible.

I became amazed at how bad so many are at sex and seduction. They grab the rays (online currency), fuck and move on. Hardly erotic. Sure a guy will cum but will he come back for more day after day?

At my club we rightly pride ourselves on being the best simple because we care and the girls are trained to be the best. Read this book, put my ideas into action and you'll never pay for your VIP again!

I'd love to hear any comments that you have about the book and how it helped you.

Message me If you want to know more or have any questions or think you require further coaching. Or come see us a Satisfaction. I look forward to meeting you!

Dee (Dee\_sireme)

## **Contents**

## **Basic Training**

- 1. First visits
- 2. What are your motives?
- 3. Get ready to work
- 4. Basic Slut Training plan
- 5. How to be the one they all want
- 6. The Good, The Bad Signs and When Things Turn Ugly
- 7. Overcoming shyness
- 8. Converting greens
- 9. The only thing wrong is men!!!
- 10. Techie parts of RLC

## **Advanced Training**

- 1. Female and other clients
- 2. How to dump a guy when a fav comes in
- 3. Drama is bad for business
- 4. Tips for successful table dancing and stripping
- 5. Away parties
- 6. Dealing with rich guys
- 7. Dealing with those who say they don't or won't pay!

## Super slut

- 1. A simple way to make you look so different
- 2. When "you had me at hello" really works
- 3. How auctions even free auctions can work so well
- 4. BDSM
- 5. How to get paid more
- 6. When is a slut not a slut?

# **Basic Training**

You're new to RLC and want to be a slut, call girl or working girl? Then you need a plan, a step by step guide to get you started. In this section you'll find all you need to begin your road to RLC slut riches.

Just so we're clear any rules and conditions I explain are for those in Satisfaction and may vary in other places you visit.

#### First visits

You should be wary on your first visits to rlc as while there are many people willing to help there are others to be careful around that are looking for new girls.

Unfortunately there are those that are just sickos and unpleasant. They like to find girls and enjoy upsetting and scaring them. Being new they don't realise how easy it is to leave or ignore these creeps.

At the other end of the scale are the old guys that befriend new girls and treat them. They buy them clothes, get them made up, show them around. Just friends of course they say but they quickly fall in love then it gets bit creepy when you realise it's a 60 year old guy picking up a 20 year old girl.

Then there are the many families that will do anything to recruit new members to become the best family or fastest growing or other such rubbish. One tried to recruit me once to "save me" but I had far too much fun failing the interview despite the offer of an instant husband. I've not been asked again by any of them. This is absolutely fine as I've seen so much upset and drama spill over from them.

My advice is simple. Take your time and keep your wits about you and have fun. If something happens where you stop having fun – get out of it.

## What are your motives?

Why do you want to be a slut? It's important you're aware of your motives in case they damage the perception of your clients. No client has ever asked me my motives nor I doubt ever will. But let's run through the main ones.

I want to make money

I want to have fun and explore new things

I want to feel so sexy that men and women will pay to have sex with me

All valid reasons and I'm sure yours will be a mix of all three. Try not to let any client hear or feel about being in it for the money – it's a huge turn off.

#### Get ready to work

You need to think of yourself as sexy and desirable at all times. If you don't feel and can't fake it then don't do this. Or take some time off until you do. Think of yourself as being the best fuck they will ever have and you'll have a lot of fun.

You'll also find this confidence builds as you get more and more clients it may start to spill over into your real life. Real life boyfriends and husbands have even found their sex lives improving and they'll never know it because she was an online slut. One girl once slipped and nearly said how much it would be for sex but since she mentioned the game currency rays she was able to pass it off as a song she'd heard. Besides after the unexpected blowjob he got he wasn't complaining.

# **Basic Slut Training Plan**

What you're about to read will set you apart from almost every other slut online and this is only the beginning of your education. So read carefully and do the task at the end. Do not skip over it as that's the bit that will help make you unique and not just a copy of me...

Take a moment to think like a guy. Resist the urge to scratch and fart and brag about your farts and realise as a guy you're in an online sex game to have sex and in a sex club to have sex now! The guys want sex and we're offering it to them. How hard can this be? The challenge is that we want them to pay for it and like it so much they keep coming back to pay for more.

So you're in the sex club in the sex game, here comes the guys – get to work!

#### 1. The hooks

Some think that getting a guy is difficult or means you have to shout things like "I need a cock" across a room. They're both so wrong. In fact it's so easy to do, but just a little harder to do well.

Later in the book you'll read about how to dance and strip well but you can scout out for possibilities with even less than that. This section alone will place you above all others and it couldn't be easier. Get noticed, get his cock doing the thinking and find out what he likes and wants. For the first step you just need to get all eyes on you. Take to the stage and start dancing and chatting and be the one that welcomes people as they come in. The first smiling face they see.

Once you have their attention you can capture them with the simplest thing. Just say something like "oh no I have a problem!" They will ask why as guys love to leap to the aid of the girl in the spotlight. "My top is just too tight, any suggestions?" Giggle as they yell to take it off. Play up more and maybe say something like "but I'm not wearing a bra and you'll see how hard my nipples are". You will have a few pms (private messages) by then!

If that doesn't work or you're already topless then you can always say "hmm moment of truth time, did I remember to wear panties or not? – let's find out shall we!"

Once you get pms from guys it's time to work them, find out as much as you can. Con men call it cold reading I call it being friendly and becoming the girl they want. If they want a lady be a lady, if they want a rock chick, I'm that, if they want a slut be a slut, if they want a domme or submissive just fall into the role by what you say and how you say it. Just listen and watch and they will tell you what they want and need.

A normal next step is to be asked or offer to come off the stage and dance with someone. Now you can really talk. I'd first find out more about what their fantasy or fetish and who they want me to be in that. I may joke about how I can't be shocked, how we don't judge or "if you can't relax, be honest and say what you truly want with a slut, when can you?"

Don't ask "What do you want?" be more subtle. Guess, ask for a clue, make it fun. Here's a sample to help you.

I've just been asked to dance and just accepted. I also go for the slow dance option and change it to that if they feel they ought to go for the tango. I prefer not to grind as some guys can get off on just that. As soon as the slow dance begins...

Me: "That's better we can really talk now"

There will now be a few compliments if not prompt for one with...

Me: "Did you like my dancing up there?" or "Mm thank you I feel lucky why did you pick me?"

LISTEN to their answers they will tell you in them what they want in their words and how they say it.

If they kiss your hand or call you angel they want a lady.

If they refer to sex or being sexy they want slut.

Look for signs that they want to control and guide you and be submissive or if putting you on a pedestal ask.. "You like strong women don't you?"

They will probably ask what you like – this is all part of the dancing round the issue. This guy maybe in a sex room, in a sex game but he doesn't want to have to say "well darling, I want you to tie me up and fuck with a strap on" when he can be seduced into it.

If you're getting nowhere just ask but in a cute way. "If I give you a kiss will you give me a clue to what you really, really love?"

As soon as you find out, or even if you just think you know slip into that role in your words and your actions. Watch his reaction to when you say become the slavegirl he desires and call him Sir, or tug on his hair and say "you'll be good for me won't you my pet" if he wants to be Dommed.

If he's still wavering whether he wants you or not there are a couple of things you can do to engage cock as the main brain.

Stripping an item off at the right time can have a dramatic effect so you're all but naked in his arms or stopping the dance to change into a relevant outfit will get a "WOW!" response and an urge to "let's go!". I've noticed that guys get a lot more decisive once their cock is doing the thinking!

#### 2. The deal

Once they decide they want you which can take seconds with some guys and a lot longer with others you must act fast. Most girls find this the most awkward as its time to ask for cash and no-one wants to be rejected but now you'll be ready for every outcome.

In Satisfaction we have lots of signs and rotating screens saying what we do and the services that are offered to try and make this stage as easy as possible. You could try a simple "you know I work here?" or "you know what we do here?" then simply ask how long

they want and suggest a room or rooms they may love. If they don't know point them at the signs.

An easier way is to simply say "baby do you want the good or bad news?" This works well as they expect the bad news to be dire so it's never as bad as they feared. Whatever they ask for give them the good news first. "The good news is that you can have me and we can do.....(exactly what they want)... right here in (my private room to our fantasy room). The bad news is I work here and it will cost you xx rays for however long.

These are the possible responses you will get...

The most common answer I got was "that's not bad news ..." and off we went.

"I don't pay for sex" – there's a whole section on this is the advanced section.

"I have no rays" – see above or you could try telling them cheekily to go get some – get lots! Hurry baby!

Occasionally you will get insulted so say bye and kick them out (if you have what's known as kick or boot rights in that room). Remember you don't have to take any abuse. Kick, ban, ignore are all there for a reason.

Whatever happens make a note (more on this is Super slut) so you remember the next time they come in.

#### 3. Shock and whore

I think it's vital that you find a way to shock them in a good way. I used to call it my "shock and whore" and it worked so well, obviously I'm not a robot and it got varied everytime and only really needed this approach the very first time with a new client. In the Super Slut section I show you exactly how I knew what everyone liked and wanted but let's focus on the first time now.

I used to ask them if they wanted anything special, most don't and that can lead to an awkward moment – that's when "shock and whore" helped me become the girl they wanted and can do the same for you. If they didn't know I would say "the let me show you what I love to do!" They'd be intrigued and I wouldn't answer any questions about it.

I'd just welcome them with a kiss (these little touches are really appreciated) and then say get undressed. I adopted quite an aggressive approach and invited them for standing sex and went straight for oral, have to be quick as guys are used to being in control. Remember most guys love oral sex and don't get nearly as much as they'd want. So I was the girl that loved giving oral! And they lapped it up! Or rather I did.

Bad sluts use clichés like "your cock is so big" or other size comments like "you'll split me in two" I leave the porn clichés to them. The sad truth is that most guys do not have a huge cock and know it. Saying they have can actually put them off. A much better thing to say is that their "cock is perfect" just the right mmmmmmm size and shape and the feel of it on my tongue sends me to heaven".

Saying something like "I love sucking a cock hard and sucking a cock to make it hard" pleased both those with instant erections and those needing more time. I'd use their responses and adjust mine accordingly so that I give them what they want. If you listen guys will tell you exactly what they want – give it to them and they're happy. Very happy. It really is as easy as that.

If they're quiet and don't give me clues such as "ohh baby ......" I then lick balls saying something like "I hope you have enough cum for me" and then tit fuck them saying how much I love it.

If they cum I do something really unexpected – I keep going! And keep sucking. Then be as slutty as they have ever seen and open my mouth wide so they can watch me roll the cum over my tongue them swallow it. All the time I stroke and caress them. Then smile and say "I bet you know how you want to fuck me!"

If still in doubt I take the lead again and end the standing sex session, lead them to bed and invite for sex and go straight for the cowboy but soon switch to doggy as they ALL love that.

I'm loud and rude and swear a lot. Lots of OHHH FUCKKKKKKKKKKKKKKKKK and yessss fuck YESSSS. This is not making love this is sex and I'm determined to enjoy it too. You're not a girl his mother would like so don't bother trying. Instead be the girl his mother warned him about.

I never ever use the so called speed chat as this is just plain stupid. I use the animations as guys love these as they're visual but mostly it's in text. But this is VERY important. Nothing is ever pre-scripted or pre-written. There are actually some places that copy and paste scripts – how lazy!

Instead you should keep it fresh and use hooks to gauge reactions and then act on it when you get a bite. These are comments you can throw in just to see how he'll react. React in the right way and this fuck won't be the last you'll have!

If you say "use me" and he responds then you know he's a Dom. If you spank him or pull his hair he'll love it, ignore it or do it back to you and you'll have something to work with. This simple trick will make you seem like the best lover ever.

I always use the cum button as they ends things with a cuddle and gives you both time to get your breath back. Say how you feel, how you're shaking or love to be held it all adds to the experience.

Some guys will leave straight away (or cum and go as I call it), others will keep you talking for hours if you let them. Cuddle for a few minutes and end it saying that you have to get back to the club. Kiss them again and thank them.

#### 4. The last second tease

This is vital. Do not let them go without giving them what I call a last second tease. Think of something they mentioned or you think they'd like and say "ohh next time let's try the ropes – I love them!" You know the expression about leaving them wanting more – this is the same

just telling them or planting the thought of what they want. This works so well, I've had guys perk up immediately and want to go again!

## 5. Always follow up

If you really want to follow up then be the first to pm them when they come online. Send a hug, a kiss or a come see what I just bought...

## **Bonus – Basic Strip Move to Use**

When dancing on stage there is a basic strip move you can use that adds to the tease. Here's how to do it. When on stage you'll see the erotic dance menu – just set it to auto until you're ready to take something off.

Look right at the bottom of the erotic dance menu and you'll find the move Thunder Booty. I love this move and it works a treat. Just click it when you're ready.

You spin round with the back to the guy and shake your booty. Near the end a leg moves out. As this leg moves click to remove something. You'll then turn back and they'll be surprised.

Practice and time it and you'll soon have them mesmerised.

#### Task

Now work out your own was to hook, do the deal and "shock and whore". Try them and see. If they work use them again, if they don't then simply try something different. Being a slut is an art not a science!

# How to be the one they all want

## Get your profile right

Your profile is your shop window. Your status should be interesting or sexy or both. In other text make sure they know that you are a fun loving girl. Try and think of your own angle to use. Some try and be cute, others pitch for older guys, why not say you love messing with married men? Just come up with something that will get the guys all perky and interested. A cheeky one is to tell them to ask you a question. Such as "Why not ask me about my new fav sex toy I just bought", or "can you guess what really turns me on?" They'll ask you.

## **Know your client**

Clients come in all shapes and sizes but you should look for a pattern in the type of client you have success with work on getting more of them then go after another group and build clients and client groups along with your confidence. Don't forget to adjust your profile to show that you love meeting people in your target group or groups.

Realise the power you have. Chances are you're a pretty girl or a beautiful mature woman. You love sex and enjoy it. The odds are good that you would probably never meet the clients so you can relax around them. You are beautiful, sexy, relaxed and confident, add a smile and almost no man can resist. Many men can go through days without a smile from a sexy woman, you're going to greet them warmly with one – you have them at hello.

You may be out of their league, you're certainly beyond their normal social circles, probably from a different county – they'd be mad to miss out on you!

## Be in the club

RLC is a numbers game and our club is no different so there are a few things you should know. The best thing that you can do is be in the club. If you're in the club even if its empty there will be someone there when the first guest arrives. If you think "oh no-one here, I'll go for a wander", then that first guest will find an empty room and will leave. So will the next and the next and the room will stay empty.

If you stay and the guest stays then others that arrive will also stay and the club will fill up with possible clients for you. As soon as we get a few in then we start appearing in the top 10 lists which brings even more in.

Also the more you're there the better you're known and the more you're desired so you become more likely to get clients.

#### Get the wardrobe you need!

Shopping is a vital skill for a successful slut as you need outfits for many reasons. It's also something you can do when the club is quiet as you can stay and have fun choosing a new

outfit. You need outfits to match any daily theme, others to stand out on stage, others that are ideal for stripping and maybe some special ones for the best clients. Sometimes investing in the right outfit can turn a client into a regular!

You will also need at least one gown, different hair styles and outfits with gloves work very well. You also need leather to be a Domme and chains are something seethrough to be a slavegirl. Add in a few fantasy costumes such as schoolgirl, nurse, French maid and Princess Leia of Star Wars as a slave and you're ready to get the guys drooling.

I remember a couple of times vividly when a guy would reveal a liking for say over knee boots and I'd get them then and there and seal the deal and have a brand new regular. Guys are very visual so use outfits to stand out.

One guy was really special. I was doing my usual game of guess the fetish, which is a great way to get things going. It's fun for everyone and gets the talk to be about sex. I must admit I do cheat at it.

If obvious guesses aren't working then I will pm the guy and ask and most will tell. Some need teasing, others reassuring that I won't judge and I just love making guys happy. This one guy was really shy. So I again reassured him that I couldn't be shocked so then he told me. He loved girls to wear superhero outfits.

I think he was expecting me to be shocked or make fun of him. Instead, I just said "one minute please" and immediately went shopping. There it was, perfect, a wonder woman outfit. I bought it and changed and walked straight to him and pulled him into a dance. He may even have cried he was that excited and grateful. I was the first that had ever listened and done anything for him on this. I just said "its ok baby, what do you want?"

He didn't want or need much. Just me in the outfit. So I dragged him to my private room and danced and slowly stripped it off saying how the lycra stretching over me felt. We then fucked for about a minute. But he was one very happy bunny.

The next day I saw that he'd bought me a Supergirl outfit and so I changed into it as soon as he arrived. Who knew that Supergirl was such a slut and sucked cock?

We then worked through the outfits. There were some that I knew like Catwoman others looked superhero-ish so I took a chance and he'd almost cum saying whoever the hell it was.

Then things turned kinky, they often do. Suddenly Wonder Woman would interrogate him but not with the lasso of truth but with a whip and a strap on cock!

My club now has a full Wonder Fuck room including superhero porn – we cater for all tastes!

## Chat

Even with all the fancy graphic s these 3D worlds are still chat rooms and so you need to talk to be seen. I know it can be nerve wracking but no-one will see you blush and pretend all laughing is with you rather than at you. I'm rarely the one to start a big chat as deep down I'm really shy but I will be one of the first to respond and keep it going. The one exception is

comments about nicknames. Remember you get time to see the name of someone arriving before they've fully loaded so that may occasionally give you a chance to think of something to say. Don't be mean, ask about it, or say what you know everyone will be thinking. Someone will say it and that someone may as well be you.

Start by making sure you greet people and smile and then work from there. Remember it's a sex club so feel free to be open about sex and ask the guys about their kinks and fetishes. Guys love talking about themselves and will even help you guess their fetish. I start doing it in local but pm them halfway through and ask them for the answer. They love being in on the act and its starts the pming. When you find the answer changing into a relevant costume to thank them produces almost immediate results.

#### Be the party girl

Attend club and a few other parties and be the party girl that guys notice. Add to the atmosphere, greet guests, flirt be yourself and join in proving that you're a sexy girl having fun. Pm the guys, make sure they know that you're available whenever they are and if needed you can be very discreet. If you can't get work then and there, make appointments for other times.

#### Dance on stage and do stage shows.

A girl dancing and stripping on stage immediately creates the right atmosphere and mind set in the visitors. Listen to the new guys come in – you'll see what I mean and hear comments like "nice place" which translates to "woot naked girls". You may as well be that girl that gets the attention.

To get noticed more find a partner and do a sex show on stage. But get creative on stage and in stage shows. Just dancing and just fucking are ok but we're supposed to be the best, So put some thought into the shows and stripping. Stage a fake fight with another girl, rip her clothes off, flirt with each other, roleplay, and have fun. The guys don't have the attention span for an epic but a little scene setting adds to the fun for us too!

You could match the ideas to the theme of the day – claim another girl has stolen your bikini and rip it off her, play the teacher finding a schoolgirl stripping, be a Domme spanking a slave or a nurse treating a patient.

Take just a few moments thought that will lead to so many pms.

## Never give a freebie or discount

Guys will always try and get a discount or even a freebie for many reasons. Some more believable than others. Whatever the reason or the request the answer should always be the same. No. As soon as you say yes you will never get your full rates again. A strange thing seems to happen in the male mind as soon as you say no. They actually want you more!

## Don't accept gifts instead

Guys will often offer you gifts and buy you clothes. This is ok but I would never encourage it. Often they have terrible taste and dressing you is a step towards them thinking of you as theirs. You can set up wish lists to guide any gift giving but I prefer to keep it to cash and used to joke as I thanked them. "Thanks baby, how do I spend this?"

# The Good, The Bad Signs and When Things Turn Ugly

Learning to read the signs can help you decide whether a guy is going to be good, bad or downright ugly.

#### Learn to read profiles

As soon as a guy enters the club or shows interest you should pull up his profile and give it a quick read. You can learn a lot in a few seconds and make a rough assessment. These are generalities so don't be surprised when you're surprised.

The younger the guy the less likely he will be to value what you do. He'll be too full of himself and expect freebies or even for you to pay him.

Older more mature guys love role playing, fantasies and the attentions of a woman he might otherwise never meet.

Guys that speak your own language are obviously easier and cultural differences like attitudes towards women exist here as well.

Guys who are openly in RLC relationships will be hesitant and need reassuring that you're discreet and its safe for him here. I don't see it as your job to judge or feel guilt – that's all his problem. After all, no-one is being deceived or tricked here as if you follow my plan he will know exactly what he's doing. This is also true of collared slaves or Doms.

Read what he says on his profile. Especially in the "who I'd like to meet" section. This may have clues about what he enjoys and the role you should take.

Look at his pictures not to see what he looks like but to see what turns him on. Often profiles include images of what they want.

Some guys even display how many rays they have. I would note this but also tell him he's doing that so he can click the button on his profile to turn it off.

Finally, have a quick look at his friends list, is he sociable or more of a loner. It all helps you approach him.

#### Learn the warning signs

Most guys understand the unwritten rules that exist here. Everything is kept to just rlc. Others do not and pry where they shouldn't. As soon as anyone asks for facebook, phone, skype or to meet in real life or wants to know personal info the alarm bells should sound in your head. Just politely but firmly say no but they won't leave it and will probably keep asking. You need to be very careful as this is a great way to get yourself an unwanted stalker so make your "no!" very definite until they eventually stop.

Another bad sign is if they keep asking you to go to their place. This is a definite no. That really confuses guys as they start seeing you as their girlfriend which in their head means free sex.

There are guys that just turn nasty and start saying how they hate sluts and whores or worse. Don't waste another second on them. If you can kick and ignore them.

When you get in trouble you must remember you don't have to take it, any of it. Warn them and then kick them. If they persist slap them on ignore and they vanish – how empowering!

As stand-up comedians have those that shout out and heckle them, we have asshole guys that get their pleasure from being annoying, insulting and worse. You can get called all sorts and get drawn into it all and argue. There is a much better way. Turn kicking them into entertainment for others and the good nature of the club won't be ruined. Make them a joke and move on. Just remember you don't have to take a minutes abuse from anyone!

#### **Overcoming shyness**

Shyness affects many of us, especially here on RLC. You arrive here almost paralysed with fear hardly able to type or communicate. And the thought of typing and spelling makes it seem even harder as you think any typing error will be picked up and mocked.

When you get here you'll realise that no-one can type and that your shyness does not need to be part of your rlc persona. There is already a barrier between you and the people here so no-one even knows when you blush.

So you try something and no-one laughs at you in fact they laugh with you or are interested in what you say. So you end up not blushing.

You will also find shy guys coming into the club. You can spot them, they sit at tables away from the group away from everyone and say little. They will also be shy talking to girls. Most girls won't bother with them but this is a mistake, shy guts get horny too! They need seducing but I found they will do almost anything you say if treated with kindness and patience.

## **Converting greens**

I think that it's always good to try and find your own niche of client and one that is often missed or ignored are the greens or basic members. These are ideal if you're just starting out yourself and need quantity over quality on a set pay rate.

You need to be clever and do some pre-selecting. Ignore all greens that don't talk especially those that just run around and instead focus on the friendly, talkative ones. The talk will inevitably lead to upgrading to VIP – if it doesn't you make sure it does. You can tell them all you want but a simple demonstration works so much better. Walk to them and stand right in front and say the magic words – "I'm topless now and you can't see!" Basic members only see you clothed.

This is very persuasive and will convert more than it won't. If they convert you will need to be patient and help them to do some techie things like buy rays, find their pin number and how to transfer rays to you. This can pay real dividends as the green you help can become attached to you, thankful and become a regular. However, they can go too far and follow you everywhere.

#### The only thing wrong is men!!!

Men will be your clients but also the cause of trouble – you just need to be able to spot these situations as they develop so you can deal with them quickly.

No I don't do that! – we get asked to everything and anything and you're sure to be shocked by something you're asked to do. You must feel that you can say no at any time but there are ways of doing it. If asked to pretend be a dog and fuck him, be his sister or daughter or pretend he beats you till you bleed while he fucks you hard don't say "No way you sick fucker"! Even though you may be thinking exactly that. Instead either say "sorry baby that's not for me" or better still negotiate or delay. Try saying what you'll do instead or ask to build up slowly to whatever he wants with a diluted version now.

One thing to bear in mind – kinky guys tip the most.

Is it only about the money? – you will get asked this often by guys who want freebies and feel they can catch you out. Earlier I got you to think about your motives and so this will be easy for you to deal with. Just tell them that and they'll buy it and then buy you!

Fall in love – one of the hardest things to deal with is when a guy falls in love with you. They do this all the time as I think they confuse sex and attention with love. This isn't helped by the emailing and pming and just appearing to be the perfect woman.

You can try various things such as passing them onto another girl, being busy but most love sick puppies won't be put off by this. Inevitably you will have to confront them and it doesn't always go well. You can try saying "look baby I really like being with you but I don't love you. I can't love you or be your girlfriend as I need to feel free to be happy and you want me to be happy don't you? Can we please just have fun together, I'd really love that".

He may accept that but will probably sulk because men sulk big time!

Don't try any lame excuses like you're not allowed to or can't date people from where you work as the guys natural urge to solve problem will kick in as they see the solution as a way to get you. Just be up front and use the "can't we have more fun" line?

Don't be surprised if this doesn't work as I've lost a lot of love sick puppies when proposals have been turned down.

# **Techie parts of RLC**

I'm really no geek so I won't try and tell you how to do the techie side of things. Become familiar with how the online environment works as the more comfortable you are with its working the easier you will find it. Just make sure you find out how to do these crucial things.

Walk, talk, jump and sit.

Landmark – to save the location of a room. This is like a bookmark and should try and get everyone to landmark us.

Private chat – how to open them and how to focus so you don't embarrass yourself or a client by saying the wrong thing in the wrong chat box!

Add/remove from friends – your friends list is very important as they see when you're online and you can see them. This means you can be the first to pm them a message. You will also need to know how to be hidden and not appear in friends list so you can tell clients that want to be with you and hide from partners etc.

Ignore – this is the opposite. Put someone on ignore and they vanish from your life completely. You don't see them, can't see what they say and if you're a club owner they can be blocked from entry.

Special commands – There are oodles of special commands like kiss and wave and play the guitar. A full list is available at www.satisfactiongirls.com.

# **Advanced Training**

Once you've learned the basics and had a few clients then it's time to become an even better slut. To become one of the best there is. The following pages will get you more clients and prepare you for even greater things.

#### Female and other clients

Most of the book is about male clients because that is what the majority of clients will be. I know, huge surprise RLC is full of horny guys. But you can get clients of all shapes sizes and races. The furries, winged creatures and people being animals just let them be what they want to be.

Women are different. Very different. You know what you're like yourself! A few female clients will act like men and pick a girl and go make love.

Most are experimenting and what to feel what it's like to be with another woman. They are so sweet but also quiet until they cum. If you're gentle and skilled she will cum like never before. She may even get emotional and cry, just hold her and she'll back again and again.

You also get guys who want to know what it feels like to be a woman. This is quite a wide spectrum so you need to know who and what you're dealing with.

Guys dressing up is just that, they're pretending here just to try something new. They can be quite lucrative as they may need lessons to be more feminine.

Sissys and cross dressers take it further. They will but specially made outfits in real life or are experimenting —either way you treat them to same. The key is to make them feel pretty. Once you manage that the rest is easy. I used to joke that I had a problem with sissys, they'd get tense, but then laugh when I explained that it was because they have better clothes then I have.

Transgenders are making a real life commitment to change sex. The feel they are women just born in the wrong body. The journey is long and very painful so I admire them immensely to have such courage and happily treat them as they wish as "just one of the girls".

I remember a French guy who I fucked, only for him to reappear a few minutes later as a woman with the same name. The other girls were not impressed but I grabbed him. I whispered to him — "the change looks good baby" and then fucked him again.

There are other types of clients that are less welcome that come as you build a certain amount of notoriety.

The truly sick and fucked up – always remember that you can say no, kick people out of rooms and make them just vanish but clicking the magic button called ignore. Some deserve this, some earn this and some are just born to it.

- You're just whores
- Want to cut you till you bleed
- Hate British (or some other racist comment) girls

They all got the "well you can just fuck right off" treatment and sent to the oblivion of ignore. Ignore is magical, they just totally vanish. You can't see them or anything they type. As a club owner if I ignore them they can't even enter my properties. It's magic. If only there was ignore in the real world.

Trophy collectors – there are those that will see you as a trophy to collect. They will want you as their girlfriend or as their slave. They will all want you for free but may play and pay along to get you. These are like the guys that go to lapdance clubs and think the dancers will meet them after work.

Poachers – other club owners will try and poach the best girls as they think that's the shortcut to success. It isn't of course. They quickly get shown the door.

## How to dump a guy when a fav comes in

It happens to us all. You're chasing a new client and almost have him hooked and then one of your best clients comes in. How do you get rid of this guy so you can have your reg? You don't! This can damage your business. By ditching one for the other you not only lose the potential client and make your reg realise you're prepared to ditch people. They may like it this time but will realise that they may be the one being ditched next time.

A far better way is to private message the regular and arrange an appointment. This means you get both.

#### Drama is bad for business

We all get dumped, relationships end and people move on leaving you feeling upset.

It happens to a lot of clients which could be why they're clients anyway but don't let a possible or current client mope or whine in your pm box, or worse still in local. The classic whine that his wife or girlfriend doesn't understand him is a classic because it happens a lot. You have to grab them, shake them up and fuck them fast because if you don't they will whine and mope about for weeks.

Joining in the whining doesn't work either and can backfire quickly as they can also get bizarrely defensive of the woman they're whining about! And they call us the emotional ones!

There is a way that seems to work for every day dumped guys. Give them a few minutes but then interrupt with "do you know how I get over being dumped?" They may ignore you if they're in mid pity party. So just repeat it until you get their attention.

They may be amazed that you get dumped, just say something like "hell yeah, all the time". Be very careful as you must avoid any discussion about how could the guys do this as this will only lead to trouble and him deciding sooner, rather than later, that he should save you. A simple "shit happens" or "whatever" will soon close that off and then repeat "want to know how I deal with being dumped"? Now they're listening.

"It's simple", you say "I cry, eat ice cream and fuck!" "So since you tough guys don't cry, you probably will have a beer then get laid, come see me when you've had the beer". They usually say they don't need a beer and we're good. The sex makes them feel better.

If they persist I talk about hippo time and SUMO time. Hippo time is when we wallow in selfpity, do that for a while but very soon its SUMO time which stands for Shut Up Move On!

That will make them laugh and that a great time to take your top off and ask if they feel any better?

The same goes for you. You must never let clients hear that you're upset. I made that mistake once and you should learn from it so you don't make the same stupid error. The way guys looked and acted round me changed at it wasn't for the better.

They got weird they wanted to talk and comfort not play and fuck. In fact they wanted to talk to me, comfort me and then go fuck others. Same happens if you let them know you're ill or upset or worried. To a client you are always fit, well, horny and happy no matter how you really are!

Occasionally you will have a regular that is very upset. Chances are this is because they have got an anniversary of some past loss. With these guys you're patient because it's a one off and you know it will pass. Be sympathetic, dance, let them talk for a while and then either "get called on stage or something" or mention a new outfit you've just got. You won't get to fuck them but it will change their thinking and remind them who you are. PM other possible and actual clients while you dance letting them know he's a friend and you are available if needed.

If you are needed break off the dance gently with something like "sorry baby I'm needed, I hope you feel better tomorrow". Add a kiss and say see you them.

# Tips for successful / fun table dancing and stripping

Thanks to my wife Sandy for contributing this section.

I have often been refer to by Dee as 'The best stripper' although I do not consider myself that but I decided to write this in the hope you will find it useful.

#### There are three rules

Never dance and strip silent so many do that it is boring.

Keep checking for tips and thank who ever gave you the tip by blowing a nice big wet kiss to them, this will encourage others to tip you as well.

Watch for audience feedback, use it and play off it make the audience feel that they are involved.

There are two basic situations when you strip either there are a few people in the club or it is pack like on a party night each of these require a different strategy.

When there are only a few in the club talk and emote in local chat try and get potential clients involved.

When it is packed talk in local chat can be lost so it is better then to pick on someone who is watching you and PM them if your very good you can do 2 but I never mastered that.

First familiarise yourself with your outfit, this can be done in the closet by seeing which items get removed as outer clothing and which as underwear. Your outfit should have 4 distinct looks fully clothed, outer top taken off, outer bottoms taken off, naked from waist up and fully naked this allows you to make your striptease as interesting as possible.

Make sure you know what garments you remove from each layer nothing worse than saying that you unbutton your jacket and slip it down your arms revealing your pink bra when what happens is that your jacket comes off and you have a t-shirt under it.

Pick you dance spot tables are preferred as interested onlookers can sit watching you. The stage is great as well especially if you strip as a team.

Know some special dances that look good when you remove items of clothing not so important when taking off outer clothing but I always liked to turn my back on the audience when ever I took off bra or panties then the dance will turn you to face them so the get full effect. To do this I picked one or two dance moved from the erotic dance set and put them in my quick bar so I could perform them when I wanted, the nice thing is that you do not break out of automatic dance mode when you use one of these so you continue to dance after the special move.

#### These are useful dance moves.

Hug me down - gets you low nicely

Thunder booty - is the best strip move take the item off when your back is turned and when your leg moves

Butterfly is a great - retreat move after a tease

#### Dancing in the club with few people there

Start dancing set your dance to automatic and scan the people in the room if you have a regular client there blow them a kiss, or bat your eyes seductively at them if no regulars and there are guys / girls dancing alone do the same to them gauge their reaction. One or more may come and sit to watch you so you now have your audience.

Here is a made up chat log of a typical striptease. For this I imagine I have a button shirt, skimpy cut off jeans held up with a belt, bra and panties. Always start fully clothed and never rush your trying to tease them not trying to get naked. I (when I remember) indicate an emote or action by starting and ending chat line with an \* this is not required but it does help differentiate between chat and what I am doing.

SS: \*Flutters her eyelids at John\*

John\_Doe: smiles at sandy and waves

SS: \*Blows a kiss to John and beacons him over smiling sweetly\*

John moves closer and sit in one of the chairs

SS: \*Giggles\* Hello John your looking handsome

J: Hi Sandy you look nice

SS: \*spins and wiggles my hips then blows a kiss to John as I slowly start to unfasten my top\*

(at this point I may do one of the special dance moves putting my back to John but I would have pre-types the next line so can say it as my back is turned)

SS: \*as I reach the last fastening I spin my back to you and wiggling my shoulders I let my shirt fall to the table\* (remove top)

SS: \* with a flick of my foot I send my shirt to John watching as it lands in his lap\*

(continue dancing and chatting for a bit)

SS: \*Toys with my belt tugging at it till it comes undone\*

(find and use a dance move that gets my hips about on a level with the guys head)

SS: \*Gyrates and squatting down offers the end of my belt to John\*

(at this pint you hope he co-operates and grabs the belt but what ever happens)

SS: \*As I rise the belt slides from my shorts\*

(more chat and dancing remember no rush)

SS: \*unhooks the fastening for my shorts and very slowly push the zipper down all the time watching John's eyes\*

SS: \*leaving go of my shorts I wiggle my hips feeling them slide down to my ankles\* (remove shorts)

(dance and chat some more do not rush)

SS: \*Slips one bra strap over my shoulder holding the cup pressed close to my skin\*

SS: \*slips the other bra strap off my shoulder and giggles as the bra stays in place without it's straps\*

(dance and chat some more tees by occasionally adjusting bra)

SS: \*with a practised flick I unhook my bra but keeps it in place with my hands\*

(again a special dance move with text already entered removing bra when back to audience)

SS: \*spins and pulls my bra away and as I turn back I drop in in John's lap\*

(more chat try playing with an ice cube you grab from drink on table)

SS: \*hooks my fingers in my panties and wiggling my hips slowly eases them down a little bit at a time\*

(wait a little often get comments then)

SS: \*laughs and tugs my panties back up\*

(wait a bit more often get called a tease)

(can do quite a bit more while still wearing panties like slipping my fingers in to them and rubbing, or again use ice or water to get them wet. Use your imagination make the audience horny as hell)

(Finally)

SS: \*hooks my fingers into my panties and unfastens the clasps holding the waits band holding them up with my fingers\*

(use spin move and pre loaded chat as you remove panties)

SS: \*Pulls my panties off and drops them into John's lap\*

(You should get appreciative words now and hopefully a tip for dancing but there are some skinflints out there so do not be upset if no tip)

(dance and chat naked for a couple on minutes if they want to go further (done via PM) then hop down and take them by the hand and lead them out back or is a no go emote your slipping out the back to change and go to closet and pick a new outfit and start all over again)

The complete strip can take up to 20-30 minutes you can go faster but there is more fun and more tease factor if you go slow.

That is just an example you will find your own style you own way of stripping but I hope that helps you.

## Dancing as a pair

This can be great fun and also adds to the tease factor. The first thing to do is to make a partnership with another girl, Dee and myself make a great team we seemed to know in advance what the other is going to do and were able to help them.

Both dance on the same table as close as you can but not on top of each other and generally face the audience not each other this is for their benefit.

We would try and match our outfits, this is not so important but a guy watching two sexy nurses strip will think what fun it would be to have them both minister to him.

Talk to your partner and teas the target(s) at the same time thinks like. "Oh!!! I think he is staring at your nipples." "I hope his trousers can hold that bulge." "Wonder if he would like us to run something up and down that flagpole he has in his lap."

Do not be afraid to engage the target. Try extending your toes and rubbing the bulge a little then saying something like "mmmm I am sure we can find a cure for that tightness in your trousers"

Spank your dance partner the guys love that, rip her cloths off and drop the remains in targets lap.

Try and find out his fetish (they all have one) go through list talking to your dance partner "I wonder if he would like to spank you", "That bulge looks painful I am sure he would like two nurses to rub it with something hot and wet".

Help each other strip, unhook her bra for her, rip her panties off, spank her, so much can be done as a pair all I can suggest is to experiment try things see how they work.

If the target mentions something like how he likes cheerleaders then change into that outfit as soon as you both can this can be a real clincher.

Anything goes your trying to get them wanting one or preferably both of you as I said it can be great fun for us and is something different.

As a big finish Dee would often invite me for standing sex and get on her knees and berry her tongue and fingers in me I would moan and wiggle and then make a show of cuming

maybe even squirting over her face. But do not do this for too long if he is not gasping to take you out the back now he never will be.

#### Other situations Ideas

When there are lots of people in the club dance on a table and use PMs to entice potential clients over and do all your chat one-on-one.

Make a team with another girl who is around at the same time dance on same table you remove her cloths she removes yours. End with standing sex if you want but never too long one of you should cum and make it noisy.

On stage do not all dance in a line evenly spaced or clump up into a group move around help other girls strip, spank them, nibble their nipples just have fun the more fun you have the better it is for people watching.

SassySandy (with lots of help from Dee)

# **Away parties**

Visiting other places to get clients can be very tricky. Put a foot wrong and you could be in serious trouble. Never go poaching in other sex clubs instead become like a chameleon on our occasional trips to other parties.

You must never mention you're a working girl, nor discuss payment in local or pm. This is often in breach of your terms of service and your account can be frozen or closed. Also you're not a working girl you're so much better.

The trick is to dress accordingly for the event, arrive well and get your profile set up to do the work for you.

For rich guys you dress in elegant gowns and complement the venue or host/hostess – you don't have to do too much you just want to be noticed. Guys usually notice one or more pretty girls arrive so it won't take much.

At other times sexy is best – just be your slutty self!

Always smile. Say "smiles". Guys love a pretty girl's smile – use it.

Your profile should do the work for you – they will read it. It explains what you do and where letting them ask the questions.

In the chat that follows try and get some of these key messages across

- 1. We're not working girls we're much better.
- 2. We're trained to be the best
- 3. We're here because we love sex and we're very good at it
- 4. You are ONLY available in Satisfaction –its where you feel safe
- 5. We are very discreet

They will soon come visit you.

# Dealing with rich guys

Rich guys are sometimes a challenge to deal with, but they're VERY lucrative if you treat them right. By that I don't mean do what they say – in fact you MUST not!

This is what normally happens. Rich guy picks up girl. She is showered in gifts, he mind fucks her and gets bored and dumps her. The secret is to be different (as always), He will try and invite you to his place to impress you with his wealth. Refuse politely. Try and play it cool that you want to make it yourself, earn your way, This will press his buttons big time!

Some will try and "save you" just laugh and say you don't want to be saved and love being a slut! They'll want you even more.

Some girls like being bought presents and clothes and have wishlists of clothes they want in the hope clients buy them. I think this is a mistake as you hand control to them and they're treating you like they always treat women. "Here's something pretty put it on". Stay in control, instead tease them that you bought an outfit they'd love and they should come see it, and like good little puppy dogs they'll come running.

I've had a few really rich clients and they like to be in control but also bored with it. They in fact love to be challenged. They may try and say they won't pay or other tests to get you on their terms. The more you say no the more they want you. Be firm and polite and they will come round.

You have to fish a little to see what they like. Some like elegant some like sluts, many like kinks. A popular thing is to pay you to have sex with others they bring in. Just tell them it counts as a threesome so they both tip. They will probably give the person the money to tip you – it's all part of their game with them.

They also like variety so always "last minute tease" to bring them back for more or pm them when they come online with a new idea you've had.

# Dealing with those who say they don't or won't pay!

It is fair enough to have a list of proven deadbeats but in my experience an "I don't, won't or can't pay guy" is a challenge someone to work on spend a little time with and make them an "I did not pay until I met you now I want more it is so good" guy.

## What shouldn't happen does happen for too much.

The guy says he won't/can't pay and the girl effectively says bye, breaks off any dance and moves on.

This at best causes an upset guy with a bruised ego and at worst a row in local for all to see. You have just told them that you're just about the rays and dropped them as soon as they refused. Fuelled by a bruised male ego he will tell everyone he knows that ALL girls at the club are like that. If you doubt if guys exaggerate ask them how big their cock is or how many girls they've fucked!

This happens again and again which has led many guys who can and will pay to say they don't/won't/can't pay to test you! Some of the biggest tippers do this and most girls blow them off – and not in a good way!

I know what you're thinking – you can't really be saying we should stick with someone who's said they won't pay while other guys are around? I am, and here's how...

So what should you do?

Keep dancing with the guy! Straight away this makes you different – and I will keep saying this – being different from the mindless, soulless majority of working girls will get you laid and paid!

Start by saying "that's ok we can still dance". Then start chatting about rlc and sex and how everyone pays for it in some way, and what you like but more important what he likes. If you can discover his fetish, hidden desires then you will get him. It really doesn't matter you're already changing his opinion setting him up for the trap...

Meanwhile, keep talking in local, keep pming others, keep working the room. This is how you can do this even in a crowded room. Just tell the prospects or regulars that wander in that the guy is just dancing and you're theirs if they want you. This even helps you again. They think you're nice for letting a guy dance it's not just about the cash for you.

The time will inevitably come when someone wants you, even if you have to pm someone "please save me from this guy". They will love "saving you" and all you have to say is "excuse me baby, I'm needed" to arm the trap...

Don't ignore the don't pay guy while with the new client, send a few private message saying thank you for the chat, but soon end it with "I really must concentrate now." So what's this trap I've been mentioning? As you go off to the private or fantasy rooms... send him one more message. Tell him exactly where you're going and how relate it to what you'd been

talking about. Such as, "just off to the BDSM room to be whipped and fucked.. have fun baby... I know we will!"

If he can shake the mental image of him with you that just formed in his head he's not a man! The trap has been sprung and he may be back for you.

If he seems promising you could even try a sneaky pm as he comes online another day. "hi baby I got time if you want to try what we talked about"...

Far better for them to dance with one who says he does not pay and work on him than do nothing, involve him in a strip routine using him as the main target see if you can get a tip out of him that often opens the flood gates but no they should not have a list of people who have said they do not pay and never give them the option to change their mind.

# **Super Slut Training**

You already know far more than most that try and fuck guys for cash and now it's time to make you one of the very best. Only the elite girls can do what you'll learn here and if you apply it will be pay dividends and so much more.

# A simple way to make you look so different

Look at the difference between these chats...

"Hi baby" or "hi baby did you get your Harley yet? Please tell me you got the blue one – I've found the perfect outfit to go with it and I know you'll love it".

"Usual? What usual" "Usual? Of course baby, I'll get changed. Or I have something you may like even better."

The best was the greeting "Hi baby, I've been waiting for you there's a question I've been dying to ask you". You'd then whisper some question that makes them feel like they're the only guy in the world.

In that moment the guy either feels like every other guy, neglected and unloved, or he could feel really really special. Really special means he's happy, he smiles, remembers last time with you and his blood starts pumping to his cock and he's hard and ready for more.

This is perfect for you because ready to go means no waiting time and no need to sell as he's already buying! I often manage to get guys from entering the club into bed within a few moments leaving the other girls wondering what the secret is? Or how I can do it with hundreds of clients. This is really important with the very big tippers as these guys like to test you and that you're paying attention.

I can do this with any client who walks through the door and I don't even use magic or any dark arts – I use, drumroll.... Word. Yes Microsoft Word helped make me the superslut I am and it can help you.

This seems so obvious but so few girls actually do this. Keep notes! You're on a computer for goodness sake it couldn't be easier to look as if you're interested in every single guy.

It's so easy to open up a Word file and copy and paste or find a guy's name and all you could ever need was there. Red Light Centre made it even easier as it would tell you when a guy came on and then show their name in the room listing sometimes minutes before they actually loaded the room and arrived. This gave me plenty of time to do a quick find and read up all about them so I was ready to greet them like their long lost friend or lover.

Every client in the room, I'd note the name and anything I learned about them. Anything at all, I'd note down. A snippet here, a little more detail there. I think I even knew them better than the girls that danced with guys for hours only for them to leave – I probably knew them better than their real life wives and girlfriends!

I wish I could pretend that I had some amazing system and kept meticulous notes but that's just not me. I copied and pasted relevant bits of chat and then added a few extra notes or put key things in bold whenever the room was quiet.

For the really top clients I'd use some quiet time to do a little research say find an outfit I know they'd love (and others) or perhaps a youtube video or site via Google, Takes a few minutes to search and add the link to the notes ready to be able to say "Hi baby, was just thinking about you and found this!"

They will love you for that – remember it looks like you listen and care – probably more attention than they get at home.

# When "you had me at hello" really works

You can get a guy interested in sex within seconds of them saying "hi" – if you know what you're doing.

The trick is simple, use your brain and stand out from the masses that go through this ritual many times a day.

"Hi"

"How are you?" Or even worse "hru?"

"Fine, you?"

"Ok"

Terrible isn't it. That must happen millions times a day which is great news for you because it makes it so easy to be different.

There are 3 ways to do this and you can mix and match them and adapt them to create your own style these are to play with their nicknames, have funny or sexual answers to obvious questions or even use obvious comments or questions to trap a potential client in a matter of minutes.

Some choose their nickname carefully and for a reason, take a moment, remember you see them appear in the room list before they actually appear, and think of a way to use their nick in a welcome. Even if you're wrong they will like that you've tried to decipher their name.

For example, I used to have great fun with a guy that had devil in his nick. I would tease him about corrupting me and the different forms he had. He loved it as well. He loved the attention and felt special making closing the deal so easy.

Two nicks I tend to avoid playing with are any with BIG in them or anyone calling themselves Master. Bigdick, bigcock, bigman, bigcockman and so on are either so into themselves or over compensating I'm happy to leave them to others. Master is a title that both needs to be deserved and used only by their slaves and I'm not about to give them that power over me. Also they are used to people just calling them it so, again being different is good, I strip off the Master bit and just use their name. This actually helps weed out the good from the arrogant and lets me in with why I did it!

There's much more about BDSM later so I'll move onto how trap a potential client by using things they'll say anyway!

Here are the top 3 things you'll hear almost every day from almost every guy. "Nice smile", "Nice view" (or some variation like "you're hot" or "looking good" or "hot outfit") and the most common "How are you?"

Most girls miss the chance here but I use these to get a client almost at will. Let me show you how that can work.

"Nice smile"

"You think so?" -This makes them answer again.

"Yes you're very beautiful" - or some similar complement

I now take it into private whisper for a few reasons. It's a lot more intimate that way so the guy immediately feels special but I also don't want the other girls or indeed guys see what I do.

"Do you mean that or are you just trying to get into my pants?"

This makes them laugh and so relax. They'll answer one of two ways but both ways are blocked off. There is no escape now, they're already trapped.

They may say...

"No of course not"

"Well damn, why not, don't you like sex or is it girls you don't like?"

Their answer was them just being polite. I then make them laugh again and start getting their cock doing the thinking for them.

Before they even reply I may also say "I see your answer in your pants!"

I've started taking control now and while they're responding to that – no matter what they say.

"So, baby, the real question is what do you want to do with this girl?"

The rest is negotiation.

If instead they say yes to the get in my pants question then it's straight to the negotiation.

Hooking guys that say "Nice view" or one of its many variations is just as easy.

This is what happens with most.

"That's a sexy outfit"

"Thanks, you're kind"

That's such a wasted opportunity. Gone. Stone dead!

Let's see how that could have been worked. The problem with "Thanks" even with the "you're kind" is its closed there is no obvious reply, she is making it hard for the guy to talk to her. He tried, and got little back.

"That's a sexy outfit"

"Awww Do you think so baby?"

This answer has warmth and asks for another compliment. Whatever the reply I would take something off and ask "has it just got better?"

Now they are hooked. Trust me, it works each and every time. The rest is negotiation or as above.

"How are you?" is the most common thing that will be asked so please don't overdo this. Yes you really can trap a guy if they ask you how you are. It's so simple.

All you say is...

"You tell me baby. How do I look?"

This will lead straight into the "nice view" routine above.

An alternative to this is to think up some cute and funny responses to these questions. Guys like cute and funny but make sure you laugh at their jokes.

My answer to "how are you" was "I'm wonderfuk!"

Or you could use Ass-some or tit-riffic.

See how easy it is to quickly get the chat from hi to whispered negotiation in no time at all!

# How auctions even free auctions can work so well

The girls often asked me "If you're so good why do you auction yourself off or even volunteer to be a prize in a free game?"

The answer is simple – to create awareness. To stand out. To be noticed. To be the one that's the centre of all attention. The marketing people would call it "creating awareness" I call it grabbing clients! While all the other girls compete, I stand out and become the most desired girl in the room. Even guys with their wives and girlfriends notice – I make sure they do! I also make a lot of money too – yes even from being given away.

I make sure the description of what's on offer is not just written in the room but I also get the DJ to announce it, a few times then when the game begins let the game do its work. Suddenly, everyone is talking about me, wanting me, playing to win me. The secret is that while only one can win – many more try. Every one that played and didn't win gets a whisper from me saying "bad luck baby- but we can still get together etc etc".

Some will ignore it, but many others will bite and arrangements and appointments will be made. I even have messages ready to copy and paste and I often have a lot of whispers to deal with.

As for the winner, I make sure their prize is a bit of taster session, a sample of what's available so that they come back for more and more.

The same works for auctions in other clubs. Some of these can be huge so I make sure I only enter the best, and then not so often. It's very important in these auctions to spend time preparing what you're going to say, write it in advance so you can copy and paste it – but don't paste it too quick – make them think you're typing.

I don't like going on first, I like to see how the girls are pitching themselves and be different. If they're being crude then I go for a more elegant seductive way, if they're being shy then I become more blunt and open. Yes, of course I have all these prepared and ready.

Hi I'm Dee your courtesan for the evening. I'm here to show you sexual and erotic delights you never knew were possible and would love to make your dreams and fantasies come true. My details are in my profile and all this could be yours for the next delicious and sensual hour. Trust me, my soon to be lover, you don't want to be out bid.

Or

Come on boys (and girls) lets fuck! I know you're all thinking that so at times it's best to just stop the pretense and say it how it is! You want it, I can do it and rock your world. Guys, girls and those in between I can be yours for an hour you'll never forget.

I have about a dozen different variations but I'm sure you get the idea. Be different, be noticed and be the best! And – work every angle you can.

That's how easy it is!

# **BDSM**

This is "bondage, ropes and shit" as one guy once described it. BDSM is actually an overlapping abbreviation of Bondage and Discipline (BD), Dominance and Submission (DS), Sadism and Masochism (SM). The best BDSM relationships are in addition to a normal loving relationship built on love and trust where control is willingly gifted to the other. Limits are set and respected and they both explore and enjoy their new roles.

Obviously you can't do that with a client but as people visit pro Dommes in rl you can do the same as an online slut or can play a slave girl. You can even do a few things that are very lucrative!

Many take the lifestyle extremely seriously and view it as that a whole lifestyle with set rules and protocols. It will be very rare to find such a client as this, if they come it's because they've heard about you and then things can get very interesting.

Most clients will be those that are either intrigued by it but have little or no experience – perfect.

BDSM is an easy topic to bring up as spanking is often mentioned in most rooms, everyone is being spanked or will be for some reason. The simplest pm to a guy of either "do you love spanking", or better still "I wish I was being spanked" will soon pay off, or even better "mmm still feeling last night's spanking". Some have tried it, most are curious and just a few just hate the whole idea.

Because a BDSM session can be ruined by asking "are you ok?" or "is that right?" you should agree two things so that they can talk to you outside the scene you are sharing. The secret is to (use comments in brackets) to show they're not part of it. Trust me it works. You can also instruct the slave to use the colours of traffic lights to indicate how happy they are. Green means all is perfect, amber means be careful something isn't right and red means stop – and stop means stop immediately.

### **Being a Mistress**

If you're asked to be a Mistress you need to act confident and assured, which is possible when you learn this tip. You get them to tell you exactly what they want – but then tell them that while they can ask for anything, you and only you, decide what will happen and when.

This they will love and will avoid that curse of the novice Domme – the "duhh what next?" moment. If you can ask them in an email before the appointment but if you start cold simply get them to strip and kneel and beg for what they need.

While they're talking you can get straight to their subbie soul with the powerful combination of hair pulling to kiss them hard (crush your lips against them and maybe tongue fuck their mouth), slap their cock or pussy and call them a "good boy" or "good girl".

If they want to be spanked don't just slap them. Submission is about the control and so you should handle them and create anticipation and then add surprise. If they want to be spanked get them to undress you first. Slap away any hand that tries to touch you. Sit then pull them by their hair over your lap. Make them feel the skin to skin contact and warn them not to cum without permission. When you slap, don't just slap, instead stroke the area to be spanked first then raise your hand and pause. It's the pause that gets them. Then spank, not once but again and again. Now add the shock value either rub and soothe and slide your hand under to tease them or tease them while spanking.

You should develop your own ideas but here are a few that worked well for me.

Pain, pleasure, restraint – I'd ask them to crawl to my cupboard and choose three things. One for pain, one for pleasure and one for restraint. You're sure to be able to work with that!

Pain or pleasure pair – if there are two of you then have one of you as the Mistress of pain and the other the Mistress of pleasure and send your client from one to the other for punishment or reward.

Count to ten - A good tip to bring things to a climax is to fuck them hard but tell them to cum by the time you've counted to 10. You can alter the pace of this so they succeed (you want the client to have a happy ending and be rewarded with a "good boy" or "good girl") and add comments between the numbers such as...

6

Hurry boy you don't want to disappoint me

5

Pull your hair hard and the strap on goes even deeper

And so on.

Don't forget the last second tease. BDSM submissive clients can become regulars very quickly. They can also vanish as quickly as they explore deeper into the lifestyle and find their own Mistress. Wish them well if you see them and they may recommend you or come back to you later.

# Being a slave

Being the submissive or slave may seem easier as you're in the passive role but to make it a success you have to be as good as other slaves that enjoy the lifestyle.

It's vital that you learn the protocols or being a slave or submissive. In the lifestyle there are significant differences between the two with the basic one being that a slave can't say no! If pushed say you are a submissive or subbie.

You must use capital letters correctly. As the submissive you get lower case and the Dom or Domme gets upper case. So use "i" instead of I or "this girl" if you want to go further.

Address them as "Sir", "Miss" or "You" etc. So it's "i tremble as i kiss Your lips". It's bloody hard work but they will lap it up.

When spanked make sure you thank them and beg and seek permission to do things – especially to cum.

You may be asked to perform a "serve". This is when you get them a drink or piece of equipment but done with elegance, beauty and style. Do it in detail and you'll be fine and end by presenting it to them with head bowed. I always resisted any attempts to get me to serve in the main club. They want me to play they can pay!

Even as a subbie you can use the brackets to talk to them and bring things to an end. Even as a subbie you're still in control and shouldn't feel forced to do anything you don't want to and you of course can still do the last second tease about what to do next time.

## **Lucrative BDSM work**

It is possible to get some very lucrative work in BDSM.

#### Teach BDSM

I used to offer BDSM lessons to would be Dom/mes and slaves, which was a short chat and then fucking lol. I taught one guy about hair pulling and saying "good girl" and he ran round like a demented robot pulling every girl's hair calling them a "good girl". Solid proof a little knowledge is dangerous!

You have all you need to teach a few lessons here are a few more to get you started. I'm assuming in the descriptions that you're teaching a subbie but you can also teach a Dom/me through using brackets to guide them. For example, (don't hit me straight away, wait, it's the anticipation that gets me excited).

Kneeling – teaching a sub to kneel is an easy lesson. Tell them there are three main positions all with thighs wide open and head slightly bowed with the position of the hands being important and illustrating how submissive they feel from hands resting on thighs palms down (least submissive), through palms up to hands behind head with fingers linked (most submissive). Point out how exposed and on display they are and fuck them from there.

Pain / heat and anticipation – this shows them the true nature of pain. Use the technique of spanking above but add in how pain causes heat, that can be spread and that excites more.

Serving – teach how to do a serve right, how much detail is needed (a lot) and the style and grace required. The best serves to teach may first appear simple like getting a drink but make it consist of many steps and each one must be perfect so there is always something to correct and work on. Being British I can make serving tea absolutely torture which reminds me of a trainee sub.

She was American and so teaching tea making was ideal. There are so many stages, so much room for error – so many reasons for a spanking! I remember this one time she had come so close the time before...

She had selected the best leaves....

Warmed and rinsed the pot

Added the right measure of leaves

Boiled the kettle

Poured the water in and let it infuse or "mash".

Added the correct milk to the newly washed and dried cup and saucer

Poured the tea in through the strainer checking the colour was correct

Stirred anti clockwise for a few seconds

And served it on a sliver tray...

But oh no! She hadn't polished the tray first! I had knocked it away saying "how dare you serve me with a dirty tray!" and pulled her over my lap for a spanking. Spankings are what she loved especially those where my hands would rub and soothe and start to finger her.

She would cum laying naked over my lap. Several times with her whole body shaking and shuddering, letting go under the control she craved and desired. She would then just flop until she responded to my command to curl up in my lap. Then she was at peace. Until I tugged her nipples hard signalling I was ready for part 2!

Then the next day she was back for more. We went to my private room and she stripped naked and knelt I told her to serve me tea again. Just to push her some. This is what she did...

"I crawl to the kitchen wiggling seductively to catch your eye". She always started that way but then when she got there...

"I grab a mug, throw some water and a tea bag in and bung it in the microwave for a minute!"

### Try out slaves

Some Dom/mes will hire you to try out their potential slaves for them. They tend to pay very well and not only because it counts as a threesome even though they will sit in apparent silence and pm you throughout.

I had one such client. A beautiful Domme who would pay very well. She would flirt with me and I'd return the favour but she never touched me. I think things would have been ruined if she had.

She would bring girls to me to Domme and she would talk to me throughout. This is what she loved the control. The controlling the girl through me. I'd tease the poor girl, tie her up tight and take her to the edge of orgasm and keep her waiting till she screamed to cum.

Then I'd give my verdict even though it must have been clear. I have no idea what she was doing while I was working the girl or how much she enjoyed it.

# **Problems**

As with any work there are some problems associated with it, The biggest being that they will want you and will invite to all sorts as you seem like the perfect slave or Mistress and they want you. Just be firm and say that while you really enjoy playing the role you don't want to live it.

Being a paid slut you also need to run to the allotted time to bring things to a close just as the time runs out. Before you go for the big finish it's worth posting a brackets message saying (need to finish or would you like longer?) Offering a choice shows you're being fair but most will say end now.

# Finally a warning...

I would avoid and politely but very firmly decline anything to do with Gor. This is an offshoot of BDSM based on a fantasy world where women are worthless. I personally despise it and the loser wannabes that use it as an excuse to abuse. Just decline saying one reality is enough for you.

It attracts girls with the promise of this "great Master that will love and care for them" just first the catch, they aren't ready yet and have to service whoever wants them and that means the lowlife. This begins a process to dehumanise you and isolate you from friends etc. Just ask yourself one question "why would such an amazing Master want a newbie?"

The biggest trap is what they call the "slave's heart". Any complaint or dissent is proof that you're not true slave as anyone with a true heart would do as they asked – true fucking evil!

You're probably tempted to rush off and read up on Gor such is our natural curiosity – try this for some reading... <a href="http://www.cyberwolfman.com/awtgor.htm">http://www.cyberwolfman.com/awtgor.htm</a>

# How to get paid more

To be a super slut you need to really increase your earning power and act as if you're the best – because you are.

Don't ever undersell yourself – you are the best and the best is not cheap, Having said that, don't get greedy and price yourself out of the market. Set what you consider a reasonable rate and increase over time and you skills improve even further. You could always offer a new client a first session only discount and then move to rate. Be firm they will ask for the discount every time if you let them.

I used to argue all the time with other girls about this. But two opposite examples show my point though they never saw it.

One set fixed prices and that was that. This made her inflexible and in turn aggressive as she got more and more rejections. A real turn off. Guys don't like to feel hassled or cheated.

The other example was almost worse. She undersold herself and soon attracted all the cheapos who would offer her 5-10 when I would get 100! As she took each one she drove her worth down even more.

I've always believed in working smarter not harder!

Be selective – you don't have to take every guy so be generous and leave others to the other girls – especially the new ones. Being in a club is a team effort and working together benefits all. You want the guys that will appreciate your superior abilities which may mean the older or kinkier ones which may scare off the newer girls.

If good - tip more – is a nice way to increase your income. Tell a guy, even a regular that you're in the mood to really blow his mind. Then challenge him to tip more after if he agrees!

Dress the part – Dressing for a client can work wonders but their tastes can vary so much that you either need to do your homework and find out what they'd like you to wear or try a technique called mirroring where you watch how they dress and match it. Dressing the part works very well as a last second tease or a pm as they come online. So either, "next time I'll wear that gown you wanted" or "hi baby come see what I just bought – I know you'll love it."

Feed the fetish – This is the biggest single way to make the most as a slut. Find a guy's fetish and you have him. It's easy to do – ask them! If they're shy and hesitant then it's a great sign as you know it's one they're embarrassed about.

Birthdays and other holidays – milk these to your advantage. I made sure all my regulars knew my birthday was coming and was what they all wanted in Christmas stockings! Some girls don't work public holidays assuming that everyone will be busy with family. Not everyone has a family and being the friendly face they see on a holiday can pay dividends all year long.

Treat your regulars – I really good idea is to surprise and treat your regulars. It's best to start this with say the 5<sup>th</sup> visit. Suddenly say it's your 5<sup>th</sup> time together and "baby have some extra time on me". This will delight and please them but then will get them thinking, "what

happens at 10 visits?" They may even ask you, I know they will! Tease them, make them guess, but never say. They will think about it at home, at work which means they're thinking about you! What's even better their guesses will tell you what they want it to be and keeping them guessing will make them come see you every day. Don't let them cheat with mini visits, spank them and say "no cheating!" Then give them what they wanted and set the next treat at 20 visits!

I've saved the best till last and that's because it can be used to feed the guy's imagination and increase the pay considerably. I call it sex poker and it goes like this, it's really negotiation under a fun name.

I used it when a guy wanted a lot but not for enough. So I'd start by saying "let's play sex poker. You raise the rays then I'll raise the offer and so on till we're ready to go all in!"

"All in" is a poker term but always gets a giggle and this should be fun.

I'll see your bet with oral to get you all perky before we start but then what about a raise if I also wear that outfit you like right now?

Or

What about doubling the bet and getting my friend to join us for a 3some?

We'd settle on something and go have fun – but it was always more than we started at.

## When is a slut not a slut?

There so many stories in the real world of guys visiting hookers just to talk and that happens here as well and more. We stop being a slut and start being a therapist and even a teacher for the shy and those who are just either bad with girls or even still virgins.

We're approachable women that they feel comfortable to talk with. And wow do they talk.

## **Therapist**

Some guys are lonely or have issues that they just can't talk about with wives and girlfriends so they come to us. I've heard it all. All their little secrets, desires and wishes. The guys that dress as women, fancy their daughters, lust after their aunts or ache to be spanked or worse. What vegetables they've fucked, what they do when no-one else looks and what they want to do or watch and who with.

It helps to do a quick search on Google so you know what the fuck they're on about. Then just listen. This can be hard as you must keep typing something to at least give the appearance that you're listening and care.

Questions work the best such as "are you sure?", "what do you mean?" and "really?" as this prompts them to answer and talk more.

That's the secret – let them talk and talk and talk.

Occasionally, they'll ask your advice which is when you become a sex teacher.

#### Sex teacher

This can be fun and lucrative as they will regard you as not only an expert in what women want and like but also in every possible sexual practice. Here's

### Is my wife a submissive?

One guy dreamed of spanking and tieing up his wife and using her as his sex toy but never ever got the courage to ask her. Which isn't really the way a Dom should act! But we're not here to judge but to collect the cash and help where we can.

I tried to find out why he wouldn't just ask her but got nowhere. So I decide to get him to set a test. I got him to accidently trap her hair so it pulls and watch her eyes and listen. If she yelps and complains then sorry but she is no submissive. If her eyes half close then it's something she needs even if she doesn't know yet.

He came back excited saying she even moaned a little. Then quickly covered it up but he definitely heard it. I told him to tell her he wanted to talk about something and he told me what happened at our next session.

He followed my instructions to the letter. He said "I want to talk to you about something"

She replied "what?"

He tugged the back of her hair saying "this!"

As her eyes half closed he kissed her hard and she was putty in his hands. They made love with more passion then they had for years and then they talked about her submission. I got a huge tip for that from a very grateful client.

That will only work if she is "wired that way", most likely she'll say ow!

### Is my husband a Dom?

This is a much harder question to get the right answer for as if successful would be Domming from the bottom, which means the submissive teaching the dominant what to do.

It's also difficult to get across to someone you love that you'd quite like them to spank you and tie you up. It's against all they're supposed to do.

Another factor is that if hubby doesn't like it then he will feel bad that he's let his wife down and that can cause troubles and men do sulk and worry.

I got her to try a few things like wait on him, call him Sir and offer herself but he had just laughed and demanded it every night.

Then their anniversary was approaching and I had an idea. I suggested they give each other fantasies and she be a naughty girl that needed spanking. They had fun but he was so vanilla

#### How does a woman like to be touched?

This request comes in many forms and usually comes from a guy or a guy pretending to be a woman. They are really saying "hi I'm not very good with women in rl please teach me". This is so easy to do as anything beyond grabbing her tits just after hello will be a huge improvement!